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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: Craig Smith, Director of Operations 
 
FROM: Stacy Bartlett, Access Management Engineer 
 
DATE: January 19, 2021 
 
SUBJECT: Transportation Commission Consideration of Control of Access 

Relinquishment in Lawrence County on Brookview Road, Interstate 90 
Exit 10 at Spearfish 

 
 
SDDOT has received a request for access along Brookview Rd near I90 Exit 10 at Spearfish 
for residential use. The landowner, property outlined in aqua, is requesting access due to an 
expired filed easement. The easement agreement allowed the outlined properties access from 
Rio Drive; 
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The easement agreement states that the first property to change landownership forfeits 
property access from Rio Drive. Landownership has changed due to a death. 

The ROW, Lot H2 was acquired in late 1960 when SDDOT was designing and building 
Interstate 90, Exit 10 through condemnation from Homestake Mining Company with the right to 
control access to the ROW. Access control was needed for the interchange ramps and US85. 

SDDOT reconstructed Exit 10 interchange and US85 in 2011, Project IM-PH 0901(101)10, 
P0085(58)44 & P2014(09)10. Lot H2 was continued to be needed for the realigned 
interchange ramps, realigned US85 and newly created Brookside Rd. Access control 
continued to be needed along the westbound off-ramp, eastbound on-ramp and US85, but 
should have been modified to not include Brookside Rd. New acquisitions for the alignment of 
Brookview Rd state, “No access to and from US Highway 85, access is allowed to Brookview 
Road (Service Road) only” 

The proposed access location exceeds spacing requirements contained in Chapter 70:09:02 
of South Dakota Administrative Rules, exceeds stopping sight distance and presents no 
concerns of safety or operations on Brookside Drive. (Brookside Drive is owned by the State, 
and maintained by the County – the County is not interested in ownership of the facility). 

The Rapid City Region Engineer supports the request for a break in the control of access 
based on SDDOT having no intention to obtain access rights along Brookview Road. SDDOT 
Environmental has no concerns with the proposed access location. SDDOT Legal Office 
concurs with the proposed relinquishment request and recommends the abandonment of 
control of access for H2 as it relates only to Brookview Rd, and not US85. The FHWA Division 
approves the request for a break in the control of access and supports the abandonment of 
control of access for H2 as it relates only to Brookview Rd, and not US85. SDDOT has valued 
the control of access for H2 as it relates only to Brookview Rd at $0. 
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